CORTLAND CITY SCHOOL DISTRICT

Board of Education

Public Budget Hearing – May 3, 2011 

A meeting of the Board of Education to present the proposed budget for 2011-12 to the public was held in the Auditorium of the Cortland Junior-Senior High School, 8 Valley View Drive, on Tuesday, May 3, 2011.

Present:
Mr. William Young, Dr. LouAnne Ten Kate, Mr. Sean Clark, Mr. Joseph Lyman, 

Mr. Paul Klinger, Ms. Alane Van Donsel
Absent:
Ms. Mary Lou Bordwell
Also Present:  
Mr. Laurence Spring, Superintendent of Schools; Mr. Arthur Martignetti, Director of Business Services; Ms. Judi Riley, Assistant Superintendent for Pupil and Personnel Services; Cortland Standard Representative; Community Representatives; Ms. Carolyn Dorn, Clerk
1. CALL TO ORDER 

a. Mr. Young called the meeting to order at 7:03 PM and introduced members of the Board of Education and Administrative Cabinet.

2. PRESENTATION: 
a. Proposed 2011-12 School Budget.  Mr. Spring and Mr. Martignetti presented the proposed 2011-12 school budget in the amount of $44,402,675, with a tax levy increase of 7.9%.  (The presentation was filmed for viewing on local TV (channel 17) and can be found on our website in PowerPoint form.)  Mr. Spring reviewed achievement data, per pupil spending, classification rates, and regional tax-on-true amounts.  Mr. Martignetti reviewed the budget challenges, aid loss, and program priorities.  The program, administrative and capital components amounts were compared to 2010-11.  Estimated revenues, cost to the taxpayer, budget tax levy history, and STAR exemption amounts were also reviewed.  The annual election and budget vote is Tuesday, May 17, 2001, from 12:00 PM to 9:00 PM.
3. QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS
a.  Mr. Young then opened the floor to members of the audience for questions and concerns about the proposed budget, and it was noted that replies would be on our website.  Residents spoke of concerns about the tax levy increase of 7.9% being too high, and questioned the bus/vehicle purchases, undistributed funds, reserve usage and total, the Governor’s proposed 2% cap on the tax levy, the number of administrators at the High School, the elementary population, Capital Project, teacher raises, comparison of budget vs. expenses, classroom supplies, and the future budget outlook.
4. ADJOURNMENT
As there were no further questions, Mr. Young asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:20 PM.  Moved by Mr. Klinger, seconded by Mr. Lyman.  Final Vote:  Yes – 6, No – 0.  
__________________________________________
Carolyn Dorn, Clerk, Board of Education
